
INVOCATIONINVOCATIONINVOCATIONINVOCATION    

For good food, good fellowship,  

and every opportunity of service,  

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

NOTESNOTESNOTESNOTES    

FOUR WAY TESTFOUR WAY TESTFOUR WAY TESTFOUR WAY TEST    

of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

PAUL HARRIS PAUL HARRIS PAUL HARRIS PAUL HARRIS 

FELLOWSFELLOWSFELLOWSFELLOWS    

 

Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

ATTENDANCE and ATTENDANCE and ATTENDANCE and ATTENDANCE and 

APOLOGIESAPOLOGIESAPOLOGIESAPOLOGIES    
If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, 

your apology can be made to Sergeant Soto Stuppos 

by calling 0407 731272  prior to 12 noon on the day of 

the meeting. Your make up of attendance is important 

to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, 

after, or on the same day as the Club meeting. 

Pavilion HirePavilion HirePavilion HirePavilion Hire    

Hire of the Pavilion can only be made by contacting Alistair Stevenson, 

ph (08) 8644 3066 or 0417 493 041  

CLUB PRESIDENTCLUB PRESIDENTCLUB PRESIDENTCLUB PRESIDENT    

Michele HartMichele HartMichele HartMichele Hart    

CLUB SECRETARYCLUB SECRETARYCLUB SECRETARYCLUB SECRETARY    

Keith SichlerKeith SichlerKeith SichlerKeith Sichler    

DISTRICT GOVERNORDISTRICT GOVERNORDISTRICT GOVERNORDISTRICT GOVERNOR    

Alun HughesAlun HughesAlun HughesAlun Hughes    

WORLD PRESIDENTWORLD PRESIDENTWORLD PRESIDENTWORLD PRESIDENT    

John KennyJohn KennyJohn KennyJohn Kenny    

OUR MEETINGSOUR MEETINGSOUR MEETINGSOUR MEETINGS 

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 

EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue, WHYALLA 5600 

Postal AddressPostal AddressPostal AddressPostal Address    

PO Box 269, WHYALLA 5600 

EmailEmailEmailEmail    

SECRETARY Sichler@ozemail.com.au  

WebsiteWebsiteWebsiteWebsite    

www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org 



The Rotary Club of WhyallaThe Rotary Club of WhyallaThe Rotary Club of WhyallaThe Rotary Club of Whyalla    

An association of business & professional people 

committed to the enjoyment of each others company in the 

undertaking of Humanitarian Projects. 

PRESIDENT - Michele Hart. 
VICE PRESIDENT - Jari Peltonen; SECRETARY - Keith Sichler; 

TREASURER - Damien Hyde; CLUB SERVICE - Jack Odgers;   

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Fai Chivell;  

SERVICE PROJECTS -   Peter Nichols           

OTHER ROTARY CLUB MEETINGS 

WHYALLA NORRIE Monday 7.00 pm, Hotel Spencer 

PORT LINCOLN  Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE   Thursday 6:15 pm, Golf Club 

ROXBY DISTRICT Monday 6:00 pm, Please phone president for location 

MEMBERSHIPMEMBERSHIPMEMBERSHIPMEMBERSHIP    

Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) John Davis (Disability Services) 

David Dunn (Corporate Services) Glen Eden (Insurance) 

Perry Eden (Metallurgy) Clint Garrett (Secondary Education) 

Michele Hart (Banking Retail) Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) 

John Holds (Pharmacy) Damien Hyde (Banking Retail) 

Coralie Martin (Interior design) Brian Moodie (Electrical) 

Peter Nichols (Laundry Services) Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) 

Jane Owens (Disability Services) Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) 

Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) Alistair Stevenson (Copying Services) 

Soto Stuppos (Accounting) Rob Walton (Surveying) 

Kerry Wishart (Health & Beauty)  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

Valerie Chivell (Honorary)   

John Cagney (Pharmacy) Fai Chivell (Literature Education) 

CLUB SERVICE 

Jack Odgers (Director) 

Glen Eden 

Damien Hyde 

John Holds 

Keith Sichler 

Soto Stuppos 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 

Fai Chivell (Director) 

John Cagney 

Vin Higgins 

Coralie Martin 

Jane Owens 

Jari Peltonen 

SERGEANT 

Soto Stuppos 

SERVICE PROJECTS 

Peter Nichols (Director) 

Tim Clements 

John Davis 

David Dunn 

Perry Eden 

Clint Garrett 

Brian Moodie 

Alistair Stevenson 

Kerry Wishart 

HISTORY 

Vin Higgins 

BULLETIN 

Jane Owens 

LOCAL CONTACT 

DIRECTORY 

PROGRAM 

John Cagney 

PAVILION 

Alistair Stevenson 

ATTENDANCE 

Brian Moodie 

YOUTH/YOUTH 

PROTECTION 

Clint Garrett 

VAN 

Brian Moodie  

& Soto Stuppos 

VAN RESTORATION 

Alistair Stevenson 

& Steve Linck 



THE FUTURE OF ROTARY IS IN YOUR HANDS 

Coming Up 

 Next Week 

19/01/2010 

Following Week 

26/01/2010 

CHAIRMAN Glen Eden Perry Eden 

GUEST SPEAKER Marie Vonow Rotary Fun Night 

TOPIC Community Choices  

VOTE of THANKS Tim Clements John Davis 

STEWARDS Clint and David Damien and Fai 

Rotary Information 

John Danks TrustJohn Danks TrustJohn Danks TrustJohn Danks Trust————Bruce HigginsBruce HigginsBruce HigginsBruce Higgins    

An ongoing project for the club, and of special 

interest to Glen is Riding for Disabled Association 

(RDA).  On December 18 2009, RDA received, a 

generous cheque for $10,000 from the Danks 

Trust  

Bruce Higgins from Plants Plus, Whyalla Garden 

Centre told the meeting about the John Danks 

Trust.  In celebration of  their one hundred and 

fiftieth year the Danks group donated $1 million 

to charity.  As a member of the Danks Group, the 

Whyalla Garden Centre, and Whyalla Rotary club 

assisted RDA’s John Spargo submit the application 

for the grant of $5,000.00.  It was a pleasant 

surprise when they were told they had received a 

grant for $10.000.00.    The Whyalla Garden Centre then increased the donation by 

$500.00.     This donation is a much needed boost for the RDA here in Whyalla. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glen Eden Receives the cheque 

for $500 from Bruce Higgins.         

A generous donation to               

Riding for Disabled Association                          

from Plants Plus                                        

THE FUTURE OF ROTARY IS IN YOUR HANDS 

TONIGHTS PROGRAMMETONIGHTS PROGRAMMETONIGHTS PROGRAMMETONIGHTS PROGRAMME 

Meeting No. 2783 

Tuesday 12 January 2010 

CHAIRMANCHAIRMANCHAIRMANCHAIRMAN    Fai Chivell 

GUEST SPEAKERGUEST SPEAKERGUEST SPEAKERGUEST SPEAKER    Mark Tempany & Alison Hams 

TOPICTOPICTOPICTOPIC    How to make a CD 

VOTE OF THANKSVOTE OF THANKSVOTE OF THANKSVOTE OF THANKS    John Cagney 

STEWARDSSTEWARDSSTEWARDSSTEWARDS    Alistair and Brian 

Chairman Kerry Wishart 

Attendance 17+ 1 = 18/22 A very respectable 81.8% 

Apologies Perry Eden; John Holds; Alistair Stevenson 

Guests Bruce Higgins 

LAST WEEKLAST WEEKLAST WEEKLAST WEEK    

THOUGHT for the WEEKTHOUGHT for the WEEKTHOUGHT for the WEEKTHOUGHT for the WEEK    

Youth is  fleeting but  

immaturity can last a life time. 

 



Last Week 

PRESIDENTS REMARKS  PRESIDENTS REMARKS  PRESIDENTS REMARKS  PRESIDENTS REMARKS  - Michele Hart 

���� President Michele — Welcomed everyone to the first meeting of 

2010 with a number of opening remarks;  ���� Christmas Dinner — 

Thanks to Jack and Santa (Tim) for making it a wonderful night.              

���� Street Party — Working in a different  van  was a little strange, the 

Street was ‘jumping’ and the van was really busy, ‘everyone wanted 

donuts’.  ���� RDA Cheque — Caught up with Bruce to present the 

cheque to RDA. ���� Phoenix Awards — Along with Glen and Jane was 

privileged to attended the Annual Awards.  This year was very special for 

Whyalla with Douglas Rossow accepting the prestigious Gordon Reid Medal.  ���� UCW 

Barbecue — Michelle presented Jari and Brian with a thank you gift.  ���� Finally — 

January is ’Rotary awareness month’.  

HighlightsHighlightsHighlightsHighlights    
���� Vin — received a letter from an ex exchange student, Karen who’s looking to come 

back for a visit in February.   ���� Clint — Has been to Perth to see his Grand children.    

���� John D — Almost finished the new kitchen, which is making Karin very happy.         

���� Soto — An upcoming highlight, he is going to meet Guy Sebastian at the week-end.  

���� Glen — Feels he has opened a Pandora’s box, he has had five emails and he has 

replied to them all.  ���� Fai — Daughter visited and they went to the Gold Coast.  

Yesterday Fai rescued a bolting horse at Eight Mile Creek and all before breakfast.        

���� Jane — Is very happy she has, at last, updated her part of the Website.  

Birthdays & Anniversaries  Birthdays & Anniversaries  Birthdays & Anniversaries  Birthdays & Anniversaries  ————    ���� Fai Chivell — Inducted into Rotary 6 January 2004  

REPORTSREPORTSREPORTSREPORTS 

Secretary Secretary Secretary Secretary - Keith Sichler    
∗ Motor Vehicle  Registration for the Van—to Damien 

∗ $350 Local Contact cheque from Seagram  

∗ Neil Sachse Foundation letter requesting donation 

∗ Advancing Whyalla Newsletter and a Christmas Card from E.P.N.R.M. 

∗ Thank you letter from  R.F.D.S.  Keith read the letter to the meeting. 

∗ Outgoing —Thank you letter to Rodger Burn of Coats Hire  

Service Projects Service Projects Service Projects Service Projects - Tim Clements 

���� The Christmas Project—Tim reported that we made a profit of $600  

Public RelationsPublic RelationsPublic RelationsPublic Relations———— Fai Chivell 

���� Radio Program — Broadcast again on the 21 of the month.  There will be a spread in 

the local paper this Thursday.  

THE FUTURE OF ROTARY IS IN YOUR HANDS 

Michele 

THE FUTURE OF ROTARY IS IN YOUR HANDS 

Last Week 

Club History Club History Club History Club History - Vin  Higgins 

���� Meeting No 925; 7 June 1973 — President Bill Cruickshank opened 

the meeting , welcomed all members and guests and said they would 

be “taken to the cleaners” after the meeting.  All members were invited 

to visit Vin’s Dry-cleaning factory on McBryde Terrace.  The invocation 

was led by Rev. Eric Simpfendorfer.  Attendance was 27 = 81%.  

Chairman was George Gilbertson.  Secretary Ed Richie said annual 

gambling license was renewed.  Thanks was also received from Senior Citizens Board 

for $250 donation.  Chairman of Club Service, Dave Atkinson asked for attendance slips 

for Changeover dinner.  International service Chairman Ron Heading said two youths 

had been selected to go to Adelaide for an interview, for youth exchange.  Overseas 

greeting were sent by Peter Callender to Callander in Scotland.  Sergeant was John 

Dowling.  At the conclusion of the meeting everyone proceeded to Vin’s Dry-cleaning 

factory. 

Sergeant Sergeant Sergeant Sergeant ————    Soto Stuppos—didn’t have much after the holidays 

���� Keith —got a dart board.  ���� Peter — wrong tie for the wrong day.  ���� Clint —never 

sits still.  And ���� Fai — How did she stop a bolting horse with one arm???  

Rotary information Rotary information Rotary information Rotary information ———— Glen Eden  

���� Australian Rotary Health —Firstly Glen wanted to tell the meeting about the letter 

he had just received.  The letter was a thank you and update on Joann Schinke Statton’s 

progress in her studies of Multiple Sclerosis.    ���� Riding for Disabled — Secondly 

Glen’s guest Bruce Higgins came to the meeting to tell us about the wonderful donation 

by the John Danks Foundation. 

GUEST SPEAKERGUEST SPEAKERGUEST SPEAKERGUEST SPEAKER————Brian Moodie—FAIM (Fourth Avenue In Motion) 

‘FAIM in the Solomon Islands. A retrospective’ was the Heading on the 

Title Page of Brian’s presentation.   It went back about twenty years, the 

first time Brian had been in the tropics.  Then when he saw the 

destruction the Cyclones had left, he was determined to return to help.  

OH Yes, it was a much younger Brian in the photographs.  This was when 

Brian first became involved with Rotary.  They were asking for 

volunteers but Brian, at that time was not a Rotarian but they accepted 

his offer and off he went.   In all he has been back about 12 times to help 

build schools etc.  He told us about being in Honiara and walking down to the markets 

at night and feeling it was the safest place he had ever been.  He showed us pictures of 

the showers and toilets that had been specially built for them; of families; of the little 

boats where the rats ate the rations.  While this was hard work its was very rewarding 

and that came across in Brian’s presentation. This Bulletin Editor has to admit it was so 

interesting she forgot to take notes a lot of the time. 

Vin 


